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On 7 June 2013 the Guardian ran a story that the National Security Agency in the US was regularly accessing the personal data of UK citizens. The story was published after a secret document was sent to the paper which appeared to confirm the details of the secret agreement between the NSA and various companies including Google and Facebook.
There are real issues about the extent to which US law enforcement agencies can access personal data of UK and other European citizens. Aspects of US law under which companies can be compelled to provide information to US agencies potentially conflict with European data protection law, including the UK’s own Data Protection Act. The ICO has raised this with its European counterparts, and the issue is being considered by the European Commission, who are in discussions with the US Government.
